
 

 

                             

CERTIFIED MAIL RECEIPT RETURN REQUESTED 

 

Brett Bruggeman 

Executive Vice President & Winfield United Chief Operating Officer 

Winfield Solutions, LLC 

4001 Lexington Ave N 

Arden Hills, MN 55126 

 

Dear Mr. Bruggeman: 

 

Based on your recent communications with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (“EPA” or “the 

Agency”), it is our understanding that Winfield Solutions, LLC (Winfield Solutions) wishes to transfer 21 

50-lb bags of Drexel Chlorpyrifos 15G (EPA Registration No. 19713-505) currently located at 11901 US 

Highway 287, Dumas, TX 79029, to its warehouse located at 312 W O Street, Ogallala, NE 69153 due to 

the pending closure of the Dumas, TX warehouse. These stocks of Drexel Chlorpyrifos 15G products are 

currently subject to a November 2, 2022, Stop Sale, Use or Removal Order (SSURO) issued by EPA to 

Winfield Solutions. Paragraph 61(e) of the SSURO provides that any additional movement of the subject 

products that is not already permitted by the SSURO “is prohibited unless authorized by a modification to 

this Order or subsequent Orders.”  

Upon consideration of Winfield Solutions’ request, the EPA by this letter modifies the SSURO and 

authorizes the above-described relocation of the Drexel Chlorpyrifos 15G stocks in Dumas, TX to 

Ogallala, NE, solely for the purpose of storage and subject to the requirements set forth in Paragraphs 

61(b), (c), and (d), and 62 of the November 2, 2022 SSURO. Winfield Solutions should notify EPA as 

soon as the product transfer is complete. Any additional movement for any purpose outside this 

modification to the SSURO is prohibited.  

If you have any questions regarding this authorization, please contact Christine Trostler of my staff by 

phone at (202) 564-2240 or email at trostler.christine@epa.gov. 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

Gregory Sullivan, Director 

      Waste and Chemical Enforcement Division 

      Office of Civil Enforcement 

 UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 
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